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Champion SDMC Meeting  

Minutes 

 
To: Lizeth Martinez 

From: Gerrol Johnson                                     

Dates: April 25, 2024 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Attendees: 

• Gerrol Johnson, Principal 

• Carolina Cabrera, Parent 

• Joel Garcia, Parent 

• Zaira Garcia, Parent 

• Terrance Jones, Parent 

• Maria Martinez, Parent 

• April Ortiz, Parent 

• Lakesha Darden, Teacher 

• Andrew Marlin, Teacher 

• Lamarcus Thorn, Teacher 

• Eva Calvillo, Office Manager 

 

Meeting Notes: 

Principal Johnson started the meeting at 5 PM with a positive greeting to the parents. Mrs. April Ortiz was 

introduced as the Spanish translator to ensure that all parents receive the same information.  

Celebrations were shared with the parents which included the Band Solo and Ensemble Competition that was 

hosted by Meyerland Middle School. Hartman Middle School earned six gold medals and on silver medal. 

Principal Johnson provided the parents with a testing update.  

Hartman Middle School was the host school for the UIL competition and the Pre-K Festival.  

The NWEA test dates have been changed from May 14, 2024, to May 28, 2024.  

Principal Johnson also provided the parents with the most recent IRT scores. Hartman Middle School earned a 

score of ten, which was a 1% increase. Principal Johnson explained the purpose of the (IRT) and the impact on 

the campus. 

Principal Johnson then shared the HISD 24-25 academic calendar with the SDMC committee.  



Principal Johnson stated that he wants to build the parent volunteers. He is asking for fifty volunteers to support 

the campus in various capacities.  

The Champion Team was informed Mrs. April Ortiz is communicating with a local carpenter to replace the 

molding around the fishtank in the main foyer. The carpenter will provide the campus with an estimate.  

Finally, Principal addressed the safety concerns regarding scholars leaving the campus and hanging out at the 

Sims Bayou Park. Parents were encouraged to report any suspicious activity to ensure the safety of all students. 

Principal Johnson asked of there were any questions. None were asked. 

Closing Remarks were made by Principal Johnson. 

 

 

 

 


